
 
 
The Honorable Susan Collins  
Chair 
Subcommittee on Transportation, Housing 
and Urban Development and Related 
Agencies  
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. Senate  
Washington, DC 20510 

 
The Honorable Jack Reed 
Ranking Member  
Subcommittee on Transportation, Housing 
and Urban Development and Related 
Agencies  
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. Senate  
Washington, DC 20510

 
May 1, 2020 
 
Dear Chair Collins and Ranking Member Reed:  
 
On behalf of the National Safe and Healthy Housing Coalition, we would like to express our 
appreciation and thanks for the wonderful support for lead poisoning prevention and healthy 
homes received in the Fiscal Year 2020 appropriations bill. In particular, we applaud the increase 
from $279 million to $290 million for the Office of Lead Hazard Control and Healthy Homes at 
the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).  
 
The current COVID-19 crisis has wreaked a heavy social and financial toll on the U.S. The 
significance of home-based health hazards is more important than ever as millions of Americans 
are currently homebound in response to the ongoing pandemic. As you consider the Fiscal Year 
2021 funding bill, we urge you to continue to support the vital work of this office and further 
increase funding to a total of $606 million, including $500 million for HUD’s Lead Paint 
program, $100 million for the Healthy Homes Program, and $6 million for the Lead Technical 
Studies Program. Additionally, the Coalition supports maintaining report language that 
encourages coordination between HUD’s Healthy Homes Program and the Department of 
Energy’s Weatherization Assistance Program (WAP).  
 
Across the country, millions of families are living in unhealthy housing conditions, struggling 
with issues like broken heating and plumbing systems, damaged or leaking roofs, mold, exposed 
wiring, and toxic chemicals. Overall, 40% of U.S. homes have at least one significant health or 
safety risk that places American families at risk.  
 
HUD’s Office of Lead Hazard Control and Healthy Homes has directly addressed lead and other 
housing-related health hazards over the last two decades through programs that treat individual 
units for lead hazards, improve lead safety with enforcement actions, and upgrade substandard 
housing with healthy homes improvements. It is crucial that we continue to make strong 
investments in programs that help respond to lead contamination and other health hazards before 
more families suffer needlessly. 
 



The monetary benefits far outweigh the costs. A recent study shows that removing lead paint 
hazards from older housing provides at least $1.39 return for every $1 invested. By providing the 
Office of Lead Hazard Control and Healthy Homes with $606 million in FY21, we can ensure 
that this critical initiative will continue protecting families from these preventable health hazards. 
 
The National Safe and Healthy Housing Coalition is a broad, voluntary coalition of over 400 
organizations working to improve housing conditions nationwide. The coalition promotes 
policies for safe and healthy housing in the United States, with special emphasis on those who 
are disproportionately impacted. Congress should protect the most vulnerable citizens, children, 
and the elderly. This funding will help to accomplish that aim. These vital programs must be 
funded in order to support healthy housing for all. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of our request and for your continued support of lead 
poisoning prevention and healthy homes. The nation’s children will benefit enormously from 
your leadership.  
 
Please contact Sarah Goodwin at sarah@nshhcoalition.org if we can provide further information.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Gillian Mittelstaedt  
Co-Chair  
National Safe and Healthy Housing 
Coalition  
Issaquah, WA 
 

Amanda Reddy  
Co-Chair  
National Safe and Healthy Housing 
Coalition  
Columbia, MD 

Organizational Signatures  
 
Nelly Jimenez-Arevalo 
Executive Director and CEO 
Accion Comunal Latino Americana de 
Montgomery County (ACLAMO) 
Norristown, PA 
 

Jane Malone 
National Policy Director 
American Association of Radon Scientists 
and Technologists 
Hendersonville, NC 
 

Vincent J. Hogan 
President 
Approved Renovations, LLC 
Philadelphia, PA  

Jenna Riemenschneider 
Director of Advocacy 
Asthma and Allergy Foundation of America 
Arlington, VA 
 

Jenna Heiar 
Healthy Homes Program Coordinator 
Cerro Gordo County Public Health 
Mason City, IA 
 

Sr. Jean Rupertus 
Project Manager 
Chester Community Coalition 
Chester, PA 
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Annette Pyatt 
Executive Director 
Chester Community Improvement Project 
Chester, PA 

Steven A. Fischer 
Executive Director 
Chester Housing Authority 
Chester, PA 
 

Gloria Linnertz 
Director 
Citizens for Radon Reduction 
Waterloo, IL 
 

Marilou L. Yingling 
Lead Program Coordinator 
City of York – Bureau of Health 
York, PA 
 

Osarugue Grace Osa-Edoh 
Staff Attorney 
Community Legal Services of Philadelphia 
Philadelphia, PA 

Debra Campbell 
President 
A Community Voice – Louisiana 
New Orleans, LA 
 

Brigid Lawlor 
U.S. Province Advocacy Liaison 
Congregation of Our Lady of Charity,  
U.S. Provinces 
Silver Spring, MD 
 

Catherine C. Broooks 
President 
Eco-Strip LLC 
Chestertown, MD 
 

James Ratti 
General Manager 
Environmental Lead Detect Inc. 
San Francisco, CA 
 

Neal B. Freuden 
President 
EnviroPlan LLC 
West Hartford, CT 
 

Nancy Halpern Ibrahim 
Executive Director 
Esperanza Community Housing Corporation 
Los Angeles, CA 

Bruce Clash 
Pennsylvania State Director 
Fight Crime: Invest in Kids 
Harrisburg, PA 
 

Scott Smith 
Project Foreman 
First State Community Action Agency 
Georgetown, DE 
 

Carol Austin 
Executive Director 
First Up 
Philadelphia, PA 
 

Ruth Ann Noton 
President and CEO 
Green & Healthy Homes Initiative 
Baltimore, MD 
 

Jordan Casey 
Staff Attorney 
Health, Education, and Legal Assistance 
Project: A Medical-Legal Partnership 
Eddystone, PA 
 

Paul Haan 
Executive Director 
Healthy Homes Coalition of West Michigan 
Grand Rapids, MI 

Linda Kite 
Executive Director 
Healthy Homes Collaborative 
Los Angeles, CA 
 
 



Susanna Greenberg 
Managing Attorney 
HELP: MLP  
at Philadelphia Nurse-Family Partnership 
Philadelphia, PA 
 

Bob Palmer 
Policy Director 
Housing Action Illinois 
Chicago, IL 

Elyse Pivnick 
Senior Director of Environmental Health 
Isles, Inc. 
Trenton, NJ 
 

John Leary 
Founder 
The John Leary Organization 
Philadelphia, PA 

Rafael Barajas 
Director 
L.A. Community Legal Center  
and Educational 
Huntington Park, CA 
 

Laura Adarve 
Director of Prevention and Advocacy 
Latin American Community Center 
Wilmington, DE 
 

Steve Weil 
Manager 
Lead and Environmental Hazards Association 
Olney, MD 
 

Rebecca Markus 
Managing Member 
Lead Safe, LLC 
Syracuse, NY 
 

Kimberly Chew 
President 
Lead Testing Consultants, Inc. 
Lantana, FL 
 

Andres L. Saavedra 
Program Director 
Local Initiatives Support Organization 
Washington, DC 
 

Ray Lopez 
Director of Programs 
LSA Family Health Service, Inc. 
New York, NY 
 

Dana Reed Wise 
Bureau Chef 
Marion County Public Health Department 
Indianapolis, IN 
 

John Bartlett 
Executive Director 
Metropolitan Tenants Oganization 
Chicago, IL 
 

Lawrence Couch 
Director 
National Advocacy Center of the Sisters  
of the Good Shepherd 
Silver Spring, MD 
 

Sarah Hexem Hubbard 
Executive Director 
National Nurse-Led Care Consortium 
Philadelphia, PA 
 

Patricia Barnes 
Executive Director 
Ohio Healthy Homes Network 
Columbus, OH 
 

Kathryn Hubicki 
President 
One Source Environmental, LLC 
Charlotte, NC 

Veronica Padilla 
Executive Director 
Pacoima Beautiful 
Pacoima, CA 



H. Dale Fortner 
Principal Instructor 
Painting and Lead Management Services 
Dresden, TN 
 

Marianne Bellesorte 
Vice President of Advocacy 
PathWays PA 
Folsom, PA 
 

Jen DeBell 
Executive Director 
Pennsylvania Association for the Education  
of Young Children 
Harrisburg, PA 
 

Deborah Moss, MD, MPH, FAAP 
President 
Pennsylvania Chapter,  
American Academy of Pediatrics 
Media, PA 
 

Kara McFalls 
Associate Executive Director 
Pennsylvania Head Start Association 
Harrisburg, PA 

Karen Shanoski 
Director 
Pennsylvania Parents as Teachers State Office 
Camp Hill, PA 
 

Kari King 
President and CEO 
Pennsylvania Partnerships for Children 
Harrisburg, PA 
 

Colleen McCauley 
Health Policy Director 
Public Citizens for Children and Youth 
Philadelphia, PA 
 

Carrie Grip 
Executive Director 
Rebuilding Together Sacramento 
Sacramento, CA 
 

Lorisa Seibel 
Director of Healthy Homes 
Reinvestment Partners 
Durham, NC 

Elizabeth McDade 
Program Coordinator 
Rochester Energy Efficiency  
and Weatherization 
Rochester, NY 
 

Kristen Rotz 
President 
United Way of Pennsylvania 
Lemoyne, PA 
 

Joyce A. Ravinskas, BSN 
Manager and Lead Risk Assessor 
UPMC Pinnacle Lead Poisoning Prevention 
and Education Program 
Harrisburg, PA 
 

Michelle Naccarati-Chapkis 
Executive Director 
Women for a Healthy Environment 
Pittsburgh, PA 
 

Curtis Robinson 
Code Enforcement 
Yeadon Borough Code Enforcement 
Yeadon Borough, PA 

 

  



Individual Signatures – Organization May Be Listed for Identification Purposes Only 
 
Lizbeth Aguirre-Jaimes 
Oakland, CA 
 

Jason Applegate 
Cook County Department of Public Health 
Bloomingdale, IL 
 

Sandra Asberry 
North Richland Hills, TX 
 

Jennifer Becker 
Rochester, NY 
 

Christopher Bloom 
Columbia, MD 

Dorothy Bloom 
Fairview, PA 
 

Jill Breysse 
National Center for Healthy Housing 
Columbia, MD 
 

Shelley Bruce 
Wisconsin Department of Health Services 
Madison, WI 
 

Kimberly Buchmeier 
Auburn, NE 
 

Sarah Bucic 
Wilmington, DE 

Danielle Callahan 
Chester, PA 
 

Belen Campos-Garcia 
NvCLPPP 
Las Vegas, NV 
 

Ruth Cary 
Wallingford, PA 
 

Sarah Chase 
Manitowoc, WI 
 

Robert Cicco, MD 
Pittsburgh, PA 
 

Ashley Cook 
Naperville, IL 
 

Cathy Coyne 
Moravian College 
Bethlehem, PA 
 

Matt Crochet 
Barr & Clark, Inc. 
Huntington Beach, CA 
 

Leslyn Daligadu 
New York, NY 
 

Joan Davis 
Oak Park, IL 
 

Sonia Deal 
Affinia Healthcare 
St. Louis, MI 
 

Molly Dougherty 
Public Citizens for Children and Youth 
Philadelphia, PA 
 

Yolanda Durante 
Pottstown, PA 
 

James Emanuels 
Midwest AARST 
Dunlap, IL 
 

 
 

 



Christyna Esposito 
Maternal Family Health Services 
Norristown, PA 

Rick Frenche 
Philadelphia Deptartment of Public Health 
Philadelphia, PA 
 

Elizabeth Farwell Ozer 
First Up 
Philadelphia, PA  
 

Jeff Fazio 
North Wales, PA 
 

Ana Figueras 
Latin American Community Center 
New Castle, DE 
 

Barbara Gold 
Philadelphia, PA 
 

Sarah Goodwin 
National Center for Healthy Housing 
Takoma Park, MD 
 

James Guevara 
Childrens Hospital of Philadelphia 
Philadelphia, PA 
 

Kristyn Haschka 
Olmsted Falls, OH 
 

Chris Heneghan 
Hartford, CT  
 

Melissa Herman 
Shaw Community Center 
Washington, DC 
 

Steve Hicks 
Ellicott City, MD 
 

Tracy Hung 
Avon, CT 
 

Abigail Jacobs 
Boston, MA 
 

David Jacobs 
University of Illinois at Chicago School  
of Public Health 
Chicago, IL 
 

Ellen Jacobs 
Ashtabula, OH 
 

Lydia Jacobs 
Dublin, OH 
 

Robin Jacobs 
Baltimore, MD 
 

Joan Ketterman 
Carmel, IN 
 

Christy Klaus 
Wake County Environmental Services 
Raleigh, NC 
 

Natascha Kotte 
Las Vegas, NV 
 

Natalie Latimer 
Fairview, PA 
 

Tom Laubenthal 
The Environmental Institute 
Marietta, GA 
 

Kathleen Lauckner 
UNLV 
Las Vegas, NV 
 

  



Alexander Lefebvre 
Huntington Beach, CA 
 

Steve Leggat 
Detroit, MI 
 

Seth Levine 
Richmond, VA 
 

Eva-Marie Lipinski 
Erie, PA 
 

Erick Lopez 
NvCLPPP 
Las Vegas, NV 
 

Jennifer Lopez 
Las Vegas, NV 
 

Eartha Mack 
Pottstown, PA 
 

Armand Magnelli 
Livable Housing, Inc. 
York, PA 
 

Morri Markowitz 
Montefiore Medical Center Pediatrics 
Hastings-on-Hudson, NY 
 

Kate McAllister 
Berwyn, PA 
 

Mary McMahon 
Grey Nuns of the Sacred Heart 
Philadelphia, PA 
 

Pamela Mertz 
Bethesda, MD 
 

Howard Mielke 
Tulane University School of Medicine 
New Orleans, LA 
 

Liz Miller 
Pittsburgh, PA 
 

James Mitchell 
Bethesda, MD 
 

Greg Moon 
Columbia, MO 
 

Amy Murphy 
Amy Murphy Consulting 
Milwaukee, WI 
 

Jeremy Nguyen 
Barr & Clark, Inc. 
Huntington Beach, CA 
 

Jason Nulph 
ClientRescue 
Gilbert, AZ 
 

Michelle Nusum-Smith 
The Word Woman, LLC 
Frederick, MD 
 

Michael Ordovensky 
Columbia, MD 
 

Amber Osterholt 
Las Vegas, NV 
 

Crescent Parker 
Chester, PA 
 

Kari Patel 
New York, NY 
 

Lori Pelech 
Fresno, CA 
 

Channing Phillips 
Washington, DC 
 

 
 

 



Keith Piner 
Huntington Beach, CA 
 

LaTiana Ridgell 
Nurse Family Partnership 
Philadelphia, PA 
 

Don Ryan 
Rebuilding Together Arlington/Fairfax/ 
Falls Church 
Arlington, VA 
 

Cynthia Scarborough 
Chester, PA 
 

Greg Secord 
Secord & Associates 
Hartford, CT 
 

Danny Shaw 
Philadelphia, PA 
 

Wendy Shields 
Johns Hopkins Center for Injury Research  
and Policy 
Baltimore, MD 
 

Elizabeth Staebler 
Pizzica Pediatrics 
Philadelphia, PA 
 

Patrick Strodel 
Syracuse, NY 
 

Ellen Tohn 
Wayland, MA 
 

David Turcotte 
UMass Lowell 
Lowell, MA 
 

Thomas Vernon 
Philadelphia, PA 
 

Eddy Virgen 
NvCLPPP 
Las Vegas, NV 
 

Tanner Walsh 
Upland, PA 
 

Steve Watson 
Watson Corporation 
Riverside, CA 
 

Michael Weitzman 
New York University School of Medicine 
New York, NY 
 

Troy Whitmark 
Barr & Clark, Inc. 
Huntington Beach, CA 
 

Dana Williams 
Huntington Beach, CA 
 

Alice Wright 
Overbrook Environmental Education  
and Chester Environmental Partnership 
Philadelphia, PA 
 

Maliki Yacouba 
Marion County Public Health Department 
Indianapolis, IN 
 

Leslie Zarker 
ICF 
Kensington, MD 
 

Francis Zimmer 
Oneida County Health Department 
Vernon, NY 

Amy Zimmerman 
Chicago, IL 

 




